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Rural 
CareLink 

Carers Support Group 

For parent, guardians, family 
members and the support people 
who are unpaid and provide on-

going care and assistance to 
another person. 

New Members Welcome 

Meeting every 2nd week of the month on 
Thursday morning at 10am until midday. 
Come along for a chat, peer support and 

information 
At the hall behind the Bethlehem Lutheran Church 

109 Adams St., Jindera, NSW, 2642 
For more information please ring 

Vickie Prisicina  0428 406 060 

WALLA WALLA SHOW ‘N’ SHINE 

Monday 13th June at Walla Walla Sports 

Ground. Gates open 9am 
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Burrumbuttock Forum Report 

At the May meeting of the Burrumbuttock Forum 

Ashley Lindner was congratulated on being elected to 

Greater Hume Shire Council.  

The meeting was informed that no response had 

been received from the Shire Road Safety Officer, 

regarding the installation to traffic control signals at the 

entrance to the village along Howlong Road. This was 

believed to be because the Road Safety Officer had 

resigned, so it was resolved to renew the request, this 

time to the Shire Engineer, Mr Greg Blackie.  

Walking track – Cr Lindner said the Urana section of 

the walking track is unused due its poor condition, 

forcing walkers to use the road side edge. This section 

needs to be widened, cleared, and gravelled. 

Walla Road – J. Litchfield renewed his called for 

Walla Road to receive some maintenance grading. 

Consideration should also be given to widening the 

road, as it is used by a large number of heavy vehicles, 

and can be dangerous. 

 

 

Glider Pole – As part of the program to increase 

awareness of the Squirrel Glider program, hoped to 

erect a Squirrel Glider tower, somewhere prominently 

in the village. This pole would be painted with images of 

the gliders and decorated appropriately. It was 

suggested that two poles could be erected diagonally 

opposite each other at the main intersection in 

Burrumbuttock. Anyone with suggestions should 

contact Stacee Bell. 

Footpath extension - Cr Lindner reported that the 

school wished to have the Howlong Road footpath be 

extended from its present end, opposite the school, 

along Howlong Road, to adjacent the preschool. This 

would allow for a more convenient movement of pupils 

between the two facilities. 

Information Signs – Despite an undertaking by 

council to install an information sign adjacent to 

Schmidt Park, and subsequent requests from the 

Forum, no sign has appeared. The matter should be 

raised again with the council. 

School Bus Routes – It has been some considerable 

time since Stoney Park Road, and Walla Road have 

received any maintenance grading, and is now well 

overdue. Council is to be asked to undertake this work. 

             

The Tip (Transfer Station) – Marion Vile reported she 

had spoken to Council staff about the dilapidated and 

untidy surrounds at the tip, with a view to organising a 

clean up of the area. She was informed that council had 

the matter in hand, and the situation would be 

attended to shortly. 

Flower Show – An enthusiastic group of folk has 

come together and agreed to hold another flower 

show, which is to be held on  Sunday October 30th. Ms 

Christine Nesbit agreed to become the co-ordinator. 

There is a possibility of a grant of up to $10,000 being 

obtained for the show. 

Town entrance - Concern was expressed at the 

failure of council to clean up the dead wattle trees at 

the southern approach to Burrumbuttock, despite a 

previous request for the improvement to the village’s 

approach. 

It was resolved to write to the council, informing it 

of the issues concerning the Forum and requesting 

action. Next general meeting and AGM – 6th July 

2022. 
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Brocklesby/Burrumbuttock Football Club Report     

 

Co President’s Report – John Heagney and Taki Griparis 

Saints had a good win at Coreen but came back to earth with a thud against Osborne who showed us a fast 
game of football which we struggled to compete.  Covid is still being a factor and will continue through the 

year to be a prevalent factor to all teams.  Danny and Cookie did a great job to put teams together with the 
help of the U17’s where their exposure to senior football will prove a valuable experience.  We were fortunate 
to be able to draw on Luke Schilg’s experience to assist with the seniors while our senior coach was in 
isolation as well as play in the seconds. 

The Saint’s Player Auction was held after the Culcairn game where a record pool was achieved.  The skills of 
Rod Potter - Auctioneer, Dillon doing the sprooking, Gary taking bids and organizing the bidding cards, Taki 
keeping the spreadsheet up-to-date, Noel organizing invoices and syndicate ID and Lyle running the bar.  The 

casseroles were a highlight supplied by Functions Committee and Players with Luffy winning “Best Presented 
Casserole” (a hidden talent).  A good night was had by all. 

The Committee is in the process of organising an information evening which will have presentations on mental 
health and responsible gambling, this will be run in conjunction with the netball club and dates are yet to be 
finalized.   

Last week we played Lockhart which was the first home game at Brock, followed by a bonfire and meal and a 
movie for the kids.  This was a very enjoyable night and the pizza van was sold out at the end of the night.  We 

would like to thank all volunteers involved in ground presentation and the game day helpers. 

Coming Events: 

We have the Sponsor’s and Cattleman’s day on the 4th June at the Brock Rec Ground where we are playing 
Jindera.  There will be a table tennis night on June 25th at the Burrum Hall after the Holbrook game, this was a 
fun night last year and we welcome any community members to come along. 

Go Saints. 

John and Taki 

              

  

 

 

         

    Casserole  Tea   
Supplied by Netball Club 

 Saturday 4th June  

in Function Room after the 
match 

$10.00 a head. 

 

All Welcome! 
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 Burrumbuttock Flower Show  

 Sunday 30 October 2022 

 
This month we applied for a grant through the Greater Hume 
Council called „Reconnecting Regional NSW - Community Event 
Program‟. The grant is aimed at invigorating communities with 
local events after the Covid restrictions limited so many activities 
over the past couple of years. It is also aimed at supporting local 
businesses in goods and services. 

We hope to get funding for extra attractions such as face 
painting, an animal balloon man, a coffee van, musical 
entertainment, and guest speakers. Hopefully we will hear 
during June if we have been successful. 

The schedule is being revised and updated for printing in July.  If 
you have any particular categories added, please let us know! 
 
Linda Lieschke is going to coordinate the bale art at the front of 
the Hall to promote the Flower Show. Tracey Harrison is going to 
coordinate advertising and marketing, with Sue Saunders 
overseeing the online advertising via social media. There are 
plenty of jobs to prepare for the show, and it‟s great to have 
people volunteer for different tasks. 
 
If you have any other ideas for the flower show,  
please consider attending our next planning meeting on 
Wednesday 15

th
 June - 7.30pm at the Hall.  You will be warmly 

welcomed! 

 

 

Contacts: 

Christine Nesbitt – Coordinator  Marion Vile – Secretary 

M: 0419 985 194    M: 0425 852 702 

chris@alburywodongarealestate.com.au majorscreek2@bigpond.com 

 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

          

mailto:chris@alburywodongarealestate.com.au
mailto:majorscreek2@bigpond.com


Page 7                Burrumbuttock Bulletin JUNE 2022 

  

 

      Burrumbuttock Public School 
                                  Personal Best for All 

The P&C had a great day holding a produce stall for Election 

Day raising approx.. $500 as well as raising up to $200 raffling off wood.     

                 Thank you all for supporting our school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 12th May, Banksia attended the Music Man performance. It was a cold, rainy day but that did not 

dampen our enthusiasm to walk to the preschool and watch the entertaining show! Declan the Music Man 

played over 20 instruments from around the world, as we danced, sang and clapped along. The big tuba, steel 

drum and harp were our favourites. The musical saw was the most interesting (and dangerous!) instrument, 

making a spooky, high pitched sound.  

 

 

  

 

On Friday, Waratah enjoyed the beautiful weather as they worked on the new Harmony Circle. There was lots 

of digging, mulching and planting. Stay tuned for this work in progress! - Charlotte 

 

Library Borrowing Raffle -  

To encourage regular library borrowing and instilling a love               

for reading, our Book Club Raffle will continue this year.  

Well done to (pictured on the right. R to L ) Jordan, Cooper,                                                            

Reilly and Zac.  

Enjoy your books from Book club and keep on reading!!  

  

 

LANGUAGE STUDIES  

Banksia and Waratah have immersed themselves in language studies this year. Last term we learnt 

Polish, this term we are learning German (with Japanese, and Auslan to follow next Semester). 

Exposure to different languages, even if it is learning just a few new sentences, or vocabulary, can 

increase a child‟s problem-solving ability, improve memory retention, and develop a greater empathy 

and acceptance of different cultures. Here are some keen volunteers practising saying “hello, how 

are you, my name is…” in German.          
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Brocklesby/Burrumbuttock Netball 
Club 

Hello, and here we are again, slightly sorer than last time, ready to 

head into round 8. It’s been an interesting couple weeks, with some 

surprise results for a few teams, also packed with milestone games, 

interleague and casseroles! 

A grade were in it to win it against Culcairn in round 4, but lost their 

legs in the last half, with Culcairn coming away with the chocolates. 

We had a thriller at Coreen for round 5 against CDHBU, where it was 

goal for goal up until the last quarter, but again we couldn’t make it 

over the line. It was a wet and miserable day at Osborne for round 6, 

where our A grade got beat convincingly by the well oiled machine 

that is the Osborne netball team. When we met a 6
th

 placed 

Lockhart for round 7, the team played the most cohesive game 

they’ve played all season, only losing by a couple of goals.  

B grade were strong from the beginning against Culcairn, with their 

attack setting the standard for the rest of the league. They came 

away with the win to be followed by a close one against a surging 

CDHBU but our girls held on, 39-44. Not to make excuses or 

anything, but B grade have been the unluckiest team in the club this 

year with illness and injury, they’ve really worked hard to rally with 

the bare minimum of players on occasion. Round 6 against a 2
nd

 

placed Osborne was one of these occasions. The girls kept fighting 

to the final whistle, but unfortunately they were dealt their first loss. 

Luckily, they bounced back. They dealt with Lockhart, 43-30. 

C grade have been on a tear and have been looking stronger and 

stronger each week. They won against Culcairn without too many 

issues and put CDHBU away in a close-ish sort of game. Their little 

win streak came to an end however against Osborne, where they 

lost, 29-52. With promise of team pizzas the next week, the girls 

were on the hunt against Lockhart! They got it done easily 70-18, 

and they got their pizzas from coach Del.  

C reserve is another team who have been marred by injury, so 

they’re to be commended for doing as well as they have been. The 

girls got it done over Culcairn 53-34, followed by another even more 

convincing win at Coreen 48-15. Again, however, Osborne were too 

strong for the Ressie girls and they were dealt a loss. Looking to get 

on the winners list, they had a tight game against an always strong 

Lockhart, winning by 3 goals. 

In our U17s, the girls have been hunting for their first win. We came 

close against Culcairn, but lacked a bit of fitness to get it done in the 

last quarter. We were right with CDHBU for about the first half, but 

again our fitness let us down and we lost that one 40-25. The girls 

had an outstanding game in the wet against Osborne, with us 

thinking they play better in the wet than in the dry. Osborne were 

just a bit better than us, but it was a great game regardless.   

 By round 7, these girls wanted a win bad, and finally we got one 

against Lockhart, the first win for the season, 43-16.  

The U15s have still been chugging along strong, but have had a few 

close calls. It was a close game against Culcairn, but the girls 

withstood their attack and came away with the win. CDHBU was 

another challenging opponent, but our girls were just one step 

ahead of them. Osborne and Lockhart have been the closest wins 

the team has had this season, which has been great, showing what 

these young girls are made of.   

Our U13s have been another dark horse of the competition, 

currently on the top of the ladder. They beat Culcairn, CDHBU and 

Osborne without too many dramas. They were pushed by Lockhart, 

who are 2nd on the ladder, and I am pleased to say, the girls won, 

36-28. I cant wait to see what this little team does in the next few 

weeks! 

The U11s team had a tough few weeks where they played a couple 

of the top teams consecutively. They lost to Culcairn, but bounced 

back against CDHBU with a great win of 6-12. They were with 

Osborne for much of the game, until the Osborne team ran away 

with the score, 19-10. This was followed by another tough day at the 

office for the girls against Lockhart. Watch this resilient team 

bounce back next week!  

We had a couple of milestone games over the last couple of rounds, 

which we love to see. The major ones were Sherryn Schilg, who 

played 100 games for the club, and Meloni Litchfield, who played 

joined the 250 club. Congratulations to these girls!  (PICTURED 

BELOW) 

The interleague competition was on the 22/5 and we had some 

Saints girls representing us in the senior, U17s, U15s and U13s 

teams. Well done to Britt Williams, Mim Dunstan, Phoebe Packer, 

Abby-Rose Young, and Charlotte Packer. A special shout out to 

Phoebe, who scored BOC in her game! 

That’s about it from me. 

Go Saints! 

Bec Livermore 
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Wirramminna News 

 

(L/R Darryl Jacob; Ash Lindner; Justin Clancy; 
Adrian Wells & Megan Graham (Author). 

We had a big event recently at Wirraminna.  Our 
book was launched by our local MP Justin Clancy, 
with about 40 volunteers, friends, and supporters 
down by the dam.   Authored by Megan Graham, 
the book has been three years in the making; as 

like everything else, it was made more complicated 
by Covid 19.   The book is not just a history of 
Wirraminna, fascinating as some us would find 
that, but a story of how and why Wirraminna 
happened, and what impact it can have on the 
people who spend time here, as either volunteers 
or as visitors. 

 

As well as the regular stream of casual visitors who 
call in as they are passing, or for a picnic, we have 
visits from many community groups such as 
Probus, the Albury Camera Club, and Field 
Naturalists, who have all visited in the last couple 
of months.  Some groups like to have a talk and 

guided tour from volunteers.   Others just come 
and spend time here to see what is going on.   

While we welcome all these groups, the most 
important visitors are the school groups.   During 
the two years of Covid lock-downs, very few 
schools were able to visit, but this year they are 
back.  Stacee is fully booked for the two cool terms 

of this year, with schools coming as far as from 
Lockhart and Oaklands, and from Victoria.  The 
groups include Preschoolers and Kinder to year six.  
These students do a range of activities, which are 

all aimed at getting them out into nature, learning 
to look, find, and experience the feel and sound of 
the environment.   Some secondary schools also 
come, to carry out field measurements, and learn 
to describe vegetation and the environment.  Most 

schools in the region bring their students back year 
after year and casual visitors often tell us that they 
are here because their children have told them 
about us.   

 

 

       

 

Free copies of our book are 
available from Wirraminna.
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  Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 

Hi Readers 

A quite time for the Club during the off  season, but were fortunate to be allocated a Bunnings BBQ last 
Sunday (May 22) bringing the members together. 

A very successful day it was with a continuous stream of customers all day ,resulting in selling 716 sausages 
for the day with an estimated profit (after expenses ) of $1,200.Many thanks to Members for their help and 
making it a Successful day. 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

 
  

 

                    

           

                 

Pictured above are some of the helpers – Peter McKinnon, Judy Seeley, Benita Cousins,       Joe Vile, Kathryn 
McAlister, Kylie Van Deventer, Luke Corrigan, Jenny Jacob, Lisa Burns,       Ash &  James Lindner, Chris 
Powys, Ben & Theresa Golin.                                    

Until Next Month  

Regards Maurice Tynan., President Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 
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Another bird tale By ColinWiltshire 

Our dam has been the source of some considerable interest 

over the years, and in recent times I’ve written about a few 

happenings. The last couple of weeks has seen another story I 

thought was worth writing about. In this case its about the 

arrival of a Hoary-headed Grebe. 

These Grebes are a widespread and quite common water 

bird, but still, you don’t see them very often and while they 

are supposed to cluster in small groups I’ve only ever seen 

them alone. I’ve always called them ‘Divers’ and didn’t know 

their real name until I looked up the Readers Digest, 

‘Complete Australian’ bird book; which states they have no 

other name. Diver is another name for the Australian Grebe.  

Anyway, they’ve been a bird I’ve particularly regarded ever 

since I was a teenager, when with a so called ‘mate’ we were 

wandering about the countryside with rifles under our arms. 

We came across a Diver on a dam, and despite my protest, 

my ‘mate’, decided that since our hunting had otherwise 

been fruitless, he’d shoot the Grebe. While all other bird 

species, fly off when frightened or threatened, Grebe’s 

defence is to just dive. 

If I hadn’t seen the next couple of minutes my own eyes, I 

would not have believed that these little fellas are faster than 

bullets. I forget how many time my associate shot at the 

grebe, maybe half a dozen or so. Each time a shot rang out it 

just dived, to reappear soon after a short distance away. It 

remained unscathed, despite the shot seeming to have been 

on target.  

Despite his repeated attempts to shoot the innocent little 

bird, it just kept diving, content with its defence and showing 

no sign of wanting to fly off. Whether it saw the flash from 

the barrel warning it, or it actually saw the bullet coming, 

there was no way of knowing, but whichever, it’s a 

remarkable ability. It certainly got the thumbs up from me. 

Anyway, last year, for the first time, a lonely Grebe arrived on 

our dam, stayed about three or four weeks and disappeared 

again. About a month ago she arrived back again, cruising 

about the dam, occasionally delivering a brief piercing tweet, 

but as the days passed, she seemed to want the company of 

the Black ducks, and even approached anyone who came to 

the close to the dam. 

Then. one morning there were two of them, and the darker 

head on the new arrival suggested it was a ‘him’. Her interest 

in the Black ducks evaporated, and side-by-side the pair 

cruised about the water. But their bliss only lasted a couple of 

days. 

Suddenly there were three, the latest arrival also with a 

darker head, and immediately obvious was his intention to 

disrupt the burgeoning love affair. The disharmony has been 

ongoing for three days, and the commotion which three little 

birds can cause is surprising. It goes on almost continuously 

throughout the day, with flapping charges across the surface, 

the intruder in flight, with mostly the other male on the 

attack, but sometimes it’s the female. 

When the chase is underway there’s a continuous, loud, 

piercing and vibrating trill, something akin a hysterical 

Collingwood fan, with the Magpies one point behind, and a 

minute left on the clock, but with possession. I think the trill 

comes from the female, but it’s hard to pinpoint amid the 

turbulence. But more intriguing, is the underwater tactics 

which is the bigger part of the contest. While the intruder 

appraises the situation at a comfortable distance, the 

incumbents seem to plan their next attack, often deciding on 

the underwater option.  

Sometimes it’s a solo foray, though mostly it’s in tandem, but 

as soon as they dive, so does their quarry, and it nearly 

always ends in just another resultless ritual incident. 

However, on one occasion the intruder popped up under a 

fallen leafy branch of a willow tree lying in the water, maybe 

seeing it as a refuge, and hiding for some time-out. 

But the girl saw it as an opportunity, and stealthily moved 

towards the branch, apparently undetected. Then she dived 

and must have succeeded, since a moment later the male 

suddenly erupted from the water, and in a flapping panic 

shot to the other side of the dam. She just watched, no doubt 

with a great sense of satisfaction.  

It seems obvious what’s going on. The two males reckoning 

the female to ready for some intimate companionship, which 

they both wish to share. But their breeding season is from 

November to January, so it’s anyone’s guess what’s the 

motivation for all the exuberance.  

 



Page 13                Burrumbuttock Bulletin JUNE 2022 

  

 

 

          



Page 14                Burrumbuttock Bulletin JUNE 2022 

  

 

 

  

 

            



Page 15                Burrumbuttock Bulletin JUNE 2022 

  

 

Kids Colouring Page 
 

 

 

 

   



Page 16                Burrumbuttock Bulletin JUNE 2022 

  

 

Bulletin Advertising Rates 
 
Business Cards  $5.00 
Quarter Page  $15.00 
Half Page   $20.00 
 Colour   $38.00 
Full Page   $30.00 
 Colour   $48.00 

List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club  Jocelyn Beale 0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin  Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Colin Wiltshire 6029 3216 

Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 6029 3339 

Cricket Club  Don Williams 0438 404 563 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

BB Saints Football Club Noel Livermore 6029 3375 

Netball Club Rachel Koschitzke 0414 949 290 

Hall Committee  Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Craig Severin 6035 1211 

Pre School     6029 3343 

Primary School    6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare Kathie LeBusque 0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 6029 3185 

Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott 6029 3339, Sue Robey 0409 111958 

Fe Coleman 0408 263 305, Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

Fire Emergency - 000 

Fire Communications Officer, Jeff Litchfield ,6029 3227 

Defibrilator & Oxy Viva at Fire Shed 

Keys:  

Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328, Trevor Jacob 6029 3276 

Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 The Shop 6029 3240 

Council 

Roads, Storms & Drainage  0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage   0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer  0427 556 659 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1
st
 Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3
rd

 Sunday of month 10.00am to 12noon 

Shop, Post Office Phone Norm or Janice– 6029 3240 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday   8am-12pm & 4pm – 8pm 

Farmers Inn Hotel Phone Mardi – 6029 3218  

Monday to Friday  1pm - close 

Tuesday   3pm – close 

Saturday   11am – close 

Sunday   12 noon - close 

Bulletin Basics 

Email: burrumumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 

Editor:   Position Vacant 

Sub Editor: Janice Whitty  0403 759 396 

Secretary: Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Treasurer:  Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Committee:  Colin Wiltshire, Fleur Hall, Saedi 

Krzywnicki 

Closing date for copy: 24
th
 of the month. 

Please submit articles by email in Word files. Please 

no PDF‟s 

We reserve the right to select, reject, correct or modify 

all submissions. 

COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin is 

understood to be original work by the attributed 

author. It is printed in good faith. 

Any material reproduced from the Burrumbuttock 

Bulletin should acknowledge its source. 

 

Dates to Remember:- 

 

13th June - Walla Walla Show „n‟Shine 

15th June – Flower Show Meeting 

15th June – Corowa Landcare, Soil Health 

         Workshop 

6th July – Forum AGM & General meeting 


